
Prayer Letter June 2025

Dear Praying Friends,

Thank you for praying for us. I trust that you are doing well. We are thankful for what the Lord has done here in 
Mexico.

We had a Bible Club in a housing development, San Carlos, on May 1st . The Lord blessed the effort and we had 42 
people from the neighborhood come with 15 people accepting the Lord.

On May 5th, a Leadership Conference started in Puebla. We took 8 of our people from Yautepec. It was the first 
time that many of them had been to a conference like that. They were challenged and encouraged. They loved it!

A pastor from Ixtapaluca, Mexico State invited me to preach at his church on Mother’s Day. I didn’t want to preach 
at his church on Mother’s Day, I wanted to be at our church, so I told him no. But the Lord wouldn’t give me peace 
about not going. So, I called him and told him that I would go. They had a lot of visitors in the service and 25 
people were saved and 7 were baptized at the end of the service. Praise the Lord!

At our church in Yautepec, on Mother’s Day we had 11 visitors with 2 people accepting Christ. Praise the Lord!

On June 22nd , we celebrated Father’s Day and had 15 visitors with 12 accepting Christ as their Savior. Praise the 
Lord!

Last Sunday the Lord gave us 10 visitors in the service with 2 people accepting Christ. Praise the Lord!

There is going to be a National Fuegos De Evangelismo (Fires of Evangelism) Conference in Oaxaca the first week 
of August. I would love to be able to rent a tour bus and take 40 or 50 people from the area here to the conference. 
The Lord really uses those conferences to help people. A lot of people we work with are very poor and cannot 
afford to pay for a seat on the bus. Right now, the US Dollar is very weak in relation to the Mexican Peso. So, I need 
about $2,000.00 USD to be able to rent a bus. That is a lot of money. Please pray with us that the Lord will provide 
for this. (I could rent a cheaper bus. But in the past, we have done that and have faced different issues, having rain 
coming in through the roof, a bathroom that is out of order, no A/C with windows that don’t open and have had a 
bus break down on the highway. We need to be able to rent a bus that is reliable.)

Please continue to pray for Eneyde. She is pretty much living with pain in her back and hips. She will turn 69 in 
August.

Thank you for praying for us and giving so that we can serve here. We are trying to stay busy, doing what we can 
for the Lord here.

Yours for world evangelism,
Peter & Eneyde Duke
Luke 17:10
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